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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING 

Taverna Kellari, Platines, Monday 5 January 2015 @ 19.15

Present:

Peter Winterink

(PW)

President
Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President



Ralph Krueger

(RK)

Treasurer

Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary

Willy van Belleghem
(WvB)

Membership Secretary

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

1. All members were present. The venue had to be altered at the last minute as the proposed venue was closed.

2. Minutes of our last meeting held on 01.12.2014 had been circulated to all members in advance and published on the web-site. These were approved.

3. There are no matters arising that are not already covered by this agenda.

4. PW had no matters to report that will not be covered elsewhere in the agenda.

5. ID had no matters to report that will not be covered elsewhere in the agenda.

6. RK had circulated the latest financial statement to all members in advance. RK has closed off the 2014 statement and will produce a new item for 2015. The format was unanimously approved. He will be away in Germany for the AGA and tendered apologies; SW will deliver the financial report on his behalf. WvB paid in €260 in respect of membership income and submitted a receipt for €25 for AGA advertisement costs. For auditing purposes the Board unanimously approved both the monthly financial statement and the accounts for the year 2014. This is attached as Appendix 1.

7. WvB had been busy collecting 2015 membership at the Rethymon group coffee morning earlier today. About 36 members have renewed. Membership income can be paid at the AGA prior to the start of the meeting. It is important that an accurate list is available at the AGA to confirm if the meeting is quorate or if an EGA has to be declared. SW and WvB will ensure this is in place for the meeting.

8. ID has almost completed the new site. Existing members will be sent the temporary address to view and comment and should be officially launched at the AGA.

9. 2015 AGA. 

a. SW had prepared a draft agenda which was approved and has been subsequently published on the web-site and CIC Facebook page. Members can submit items for consideration for inclusion up to 7 days in advance.

b. To date all current Board members have indicated they are willing to stand again for 2015. The procedure for further nominations was confirmed and has been published on the web-site. Nominations will be accepted up to 24 hrs. prior to the AGA. 

c. PW will ask Eric Rock if he will assume Presidency during the AGA unless the meeting decides otherwise.

d. SW confirmed the regulatory notice had been published in The Rethymon Bugle which is available in hard copy and on line in full accordance with the Articles of Association, which were amended in respect of this at the 2014 AGA. WvB to confirm with the venue a few days before the AGA. It is hoped this year’s AGA will be quorate without the need for the meeting to be declared an AGA.

10. Further discussion took place concerning the distribution of CIC funds. To recap we have a large amount of money sitting in the general fund mainly from membership income which has accumulated since we reduced expenditure by not paying €300/month for editorial expenses on the current web-site. The Board feel strongly these funds should be put to good use. Members were asked for opinions as to where these should be spent. The response from Rethymon was low, but we felt it was significant enough to give some possible direction. From Kalives and Chania a total of three responses were received. One was to mention the ballot mail hadn’t been received, (this was due to the member not having updated contact details although no further submission has been received), and only two suggestions. The Board feel such a low response does not truly reflect a significant voice of opinion. The matter has been placed on the AGA agenda for open discussion.

11. CIC events:

a. SW to arrange social afternoon Thursday 15.01.2015. The move to a Thursday is to accommodate those attending Greek classes under the EU programme. No event had been held in December.

b. PW to arrange for 25.01.2015, details have subsequently been published.

c. PW has put a lot of work into fact finding but is unable to generate the required 25 participants to take advantage of group rate bookings.

d. RK led a short walk on 10.12.2014 which about 15 members joined. Everybody enjoyed the format and he is willing to arrange another before the tourist season starts.

e. ID will try to organise a brewery trip to the Brinks Brewery at Armeni during 2015.
f. PW – bike ride. No firm arrangements but we will look again as the weather improves and probably combine with a Sunday luncheon.

g. General discussion took place for general ideas for events and excursions. The Board welcome feedback from members and will assist them in any way possible to promote.

12. PW had been to Chania to look at the possibility of the CIC initiating a Santa Run along similar lines. This is a large event that has been well publicised in the area. We will liaise with the local tourist office and a number of Rethymon businesses with a view to forming a sub-committee early in 2015.

13. Next meeting will be at Taverna Klimataria Friday 6 February 2015 commencing at 19.00. Following an AGA the Board is required by the Articles of Association to hold a meeting within 14 days. This fully complies with this requirement.
14. In closing the meeting PW thanked all members for their input into today’s meeting and for their considerable efforts in guiding the CIC through a period of considerable change over the past year or so and hoped the same team would be able to continue in 2015. The meeting was declared closed at 18.50.
Stuart Walsh 

Secretary

E-mail:     secretary@thecic.eu                        Telephone:     6978048307

Thursday 15 January 2015
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